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The working group met on May 8, 2000 to review comments on Draft 12.  The meeting was called to order by chairman M. Wactor at 1:27PM.  7 WG members and  23 guests were present.





The revised PAR has been approved with the change back to “medium voltage”.





Draft 12 of C37.20.7, resolving Switchgear Assemblies Subcommittee ballot comments, had been distributed by E-Mail earlier.  Comments received from various WG members were reviewed and resolved.  Significant points of discussion or topics for further action:


Minor editorial changes will be incorporated.


Testing of segregated phase equipment (clause 5.2.1) was clarified to allow testing three-phase or single-phase to ground.


A substantive change relative to the frequency of the test current (clause 5.2.4) was discussed, as in T. Olsen E-Mail of Dec. 6, 1999:  This change was accepted.  The new language is:  “For an arc duration of less than 50 ms, the frequency at the beginning of the test shall be the rated frequency + / - 10%.  For an arc duration of 50 ms or more, the frequency at the beginning of the test shall be the rated frequency + / - 20%, and the frequency of the waveform should not deviate from the initial value by more that 8% for the duration of the test.”


In clause 5.2.3, it was pointed out that the ac component will only meet the internal arcing short-circuit current for a reduced voltage test.  For a full voltage test, if the prospective current meets the requirement, the actual current during the test can be less.  Similarly, the peak current will also meet the 2.6 (or 2.5) times requirement only for the reduced voltage test.  The “Test value” portion of both the ac component and dc component paragraphs was modified to reflect this.  M. Wactor will modify 5.2.2 and 5.2.5 to be consistent with 5.2.3.


D13 revisions will be E-Mailed to WG members by the end of May, with two-week turnaround requested.


D14 will be sent for IEEE-SA and ASC C37 ballot.





The meeting to review D12 of C37.20.7 adjourned at approximately 2:50PM.





The WG reconvened on May 9 to review the technical paper prepared by the WG to accompany the ballot. 7 WG members and 16 guests were present.





The comments to the draft of the paper were, for the most part, editorial.  Non-editorial comments were as follows:


(J. Zawadski) The thermal stage of the arc process occurs when the gas cloud has reached thermal equilibrium.  The entire volume of gas does not all reach the arc temperature.


(D. Swindler)  Dave would like some comments on the arc duration that most arc resistant testing is being performed at.  The chairman will get input from CESI on this point, to supplement comments from Powertech Labs, IREQ, and KEMA.


With these minor changes, the paper is ready to send out to accompany the ballot on C37.20.7.  After balloting, the intent is to submit the paper for IEEE Transactions status.





The meeting adjourned at 8:30AM.
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